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24-hour construction hotline:  1-888-298-2395 

January 7, 2015 

Restoration begins at NE 65th St. /12th Ave. NE in Roosevelt 
Sound Transit’s Roosevelt Station construction contractor will begin restoring the intersection of NE 65th Street 
and 12th Avenue NE as soon as Jan. 20. Crews will replace the roadway, curbs, gutters and sidewalks. This 
work is expected to take up to six months to complete depending on weather.  

  

 
• Crews will start in the northeast corner. 
• Some pedestrian detours may be necessary.  
• This section will take approximately six weeks. 

 
• Pedestrian detours may be necessary for 

approximately seven weeks while crews are at 
the northwest corner. 

• This section of sidewalk will remain asphalt until 
the end of station construction. 

 
• Pedestrian detours may be needed while crews 

work in the southeast corner. 
• This section is expected to take approximately 

seven weeks to complete. 

 
• While working in the southwest corner, crews 

may need to provide pedestrian bridges over the 
sidewalks to business entrances. 

• This section is expected to take approximately six 
weeks to complete. 

(More on back) 



Keeping traffic moving 
In addition to the restoration work at the four corners, crews will place a final layer of asphalt and paint 
permanent stripes on the road starting in spring. 

Construction crews will maintain at least one lane in each direction at all times. Drivers should be prepared to 
follow occasional signed detours. 

Parking closed on NE 65th Street 
To keep traffic open in all directions, parking will be closed on NE 65th Street between Roosevelt Way NE and 
Brooklyn Avenue NE for the entire restoration project. 

Why is Sound Transit restoring the intersection? 
Repeated trenching for earlier utility relocations required many parking and traffic restrictions at the intersection. 
Utility relocation work ended in fall 2014. By this summer, crews will return the intersection to its final 
configuration. Drivers will once again be able to turn left from eastbound NE 65th Street to northbound 12th 
Avenue NE. 

For more information 
Contact Ryan Bianchi at 206-398-5300 or 
northlink@soundtransit.org. 

Visit our website at soundtransit.org/rooseveltstation. 

For issues that need immediate attention after normal 
business hours call Sound Transit’s 24-hour Construction 
Hotline at 1-888-298-2395. 

The Northgate Link Extension will provide fast, reliable 
light rail service to one of the region’s most congested 
traffic areas. Trains will connect the Northgate, Roosevelt 
and U District neighborhoods to downtown Seattle and 
Sea-Tac Airport. The 4.3-mile extension is expected to 
open for service in 2021. 

 

 

 


